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Dear resident/business owner, 

 
Work on the City of Vaughan’s Black Creek Renewal Project is underway! This exciting project is the City’s 
forward-looking action plan to mitigate flooding and provide public spaces in the Vaughan Metropolitan Centre 
(VMC), as development continues in the downtown core. 

 
All design and construction activities are anticipated to be completed by 2030, and will be delivered in three 
phases, including: 

• Phase 1: Construction of Edgeley Pond and Park, including streetscaping on Jane Street. 
• Phase 2: Improvements to the culvert under Highway 7. 
• Phase 3: Black Creek channel improvements, between Highway 7 and Highway 407. 

Phase 1 includes transforming Edgeley Pond and Park, located at the northeast corner of Highway 7 and Jane 
Street. Work includes constructing greenspaces and recreational amenities, enhancing stormwater 
management systems and improving the water quality and habitat in Edgeley Pond. Construction of this phase 
is anticipated to be completed by the end of 2027. 

Construction impacts 
• Expect increased construction traffic, noise and dust in the area. 
• The cul-de-sac at the east end of Portage Parkway will be used as an access point for construction 

vehicles. 
• Intermittent closures of the park entry off Maplecrete Road will be required during the work. 

For your safety, we ask you to exercise caution and respect onsite signage, barriers and traffic control 
measures in place. Please stay out of designated construction areas and away from equipment and 
machinery. 

 

Contact 
Infrastructure Delivery department 
905-832-2281, ext. 8917 
Infrastructure.Delivery@vaughan.ca 

Contractor 
Memme Dynex JV Inc. 

mailto:Infrastructure.Delivery@vaughan.ca


 

About the project 
In August 2005, significant flooding occurred in the Black Creek corridor, highlighting the need for significant 
infrastructure improvements in the area to reduce future flooding, improve transportation and accommodate 
future development and redevelopment in the VMC. The Black Creek Renewal Project enables the City to 
implement effective flood control measures, enhance the natural heritage system and beautify the public realm 
through the VMC’s Black Creek area, between Highway 7 and Highway 407. 

 
For more information, visit vaughan.ca/BlackCreek. 

 
Phase 1 project area – Edgeley Pond and Park 

 

https://www.vaughan.ca/about-city-vaughan/projects-and-initiatives/infrastructure-engineering-and-construction-projects/black-creek-renewal-design-build
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